
 
President Hartzell’s Message for Fall/ Winter 2023 

PASR Venango Members, 

Greetings and a Happy Fall to all of you! My hope is that this letter finds you all doing well as 

Summer ended. The school year has started and we did not have to go back! Our Fall 

meeting is Thursday, October 12, 2023 at 11:30 AM at Hoss’s in Cranberry.  The Christmas 

get-together is Thursday, December 7, 2023 at 11:30 am also at Hoss’s in Cranberry since 

there will be less people in the restaurant. Get into the Christmas spirit by wearing 

red/green or your special Christmas sweater or shirt. Come and see old friends and enjoy a 

social time over lunch. We’ll have carols playing, the best time simply socializing, sharing 

Christmas plans. Look around your house for a White Elephant Gift you no longer need. 

(That box of whiskey chocolates sounds great) Wrap it up beautifully with Christmas paper 

and a bow. Bring a gift to participate in the White Elephant game.   

If you forget, we may have a few extras as usual. We would love our members to attend 

both events.  

Sincerely in PASR Friendship, Bev 

 

 

PLEASE NOTE 

PASR VENANGO always meet in the Hoss’s meeting room to the right of the entrance. 

Members simply order off the menu and pay their individual tabs. You may simply order 

a drink if you have already eaten. The PASR Venango Executive Committee has watched 

our numbers grow at meetings this year since COVID.. We had 16 attend the Spring 

meeting, 20 attended the Summer Picnic, 16 attended the Summer meeting, and 11 

attended the back to school picnic. We hope more will attend the Fall meeting. We will hold 

the Christmas Party on Thursday, December 7, 2023 at 11:30 am. We are wishing 

everyone a safe and happy Fall Holiday Season. May 2024 bring you and your family health, 

wealth, happiness and friendship! 

 



 

 
 

 

 

EDUCATIONAL SUPPORT NEWS 

 
Two Cranberry School District Employees will be awarded P.A.S.R. (Pennsylvania 

Association of School Retirees) Venango County grants of $250 each for improvements 

to their classroom. Diana Fesenmyer, PASR Venango vice-president, will attend the 

October 2023 School Board meeting to award these grants. The school board needs to be 

made aware that great things are happening in the Cranberry School District.  

 

Each grant recipient must apply for the grant before October 15, 2023. 

 

 

 

 



Decorate for Halloween soon. 

Thanksgiving is coming quickly 

Only 59 days until Christmas!  

Relax and Enjoy Family! 

 

 
 

THANKS FOR YOUR SERVICE 

 

PASR Venango SSMHF Team has been working servicing our confined members. If you see 

these elves, please thank them for their volunteer work! 

 

If you know of someone moving to a nursing facility, please call 814-676-6442 and 

leave their name and nursing home. We will service our members who have had 

surgery or are hospitalized but we need to know.  

Call and leave a message at 814 676-6442 and we will check if they are a member! 

 

OIL CITY -Dottie Valimont    VALLEY GROVE-Gloria Stevens 

Edith Bell       Ida Gibbons 

Marilyn Bell       

Sally Lockhart 

Marilyn Karns 

 

CRANBERRY -Diane Jackson    FRANKLIN – Sandra Homer 

Eleanor Hrinya      Joan Schmidt 

Mary Lou Lazar      Ida Cardamone 

Marilyn Brandon      Jean Ballard 

Lenore Dalmaso 

Julia Eckel 



 

A special thanks to FREDA THURAU who sends birthday cards to members every 

year! 

 

 

MEMBERS WHO HAVE PASSED AWAY SINCE OUR LAST NEWSLETTER 

William Beightol, Gene Rexford, and Denny Clark 

 

Once again, we need your help if you hear of a retired teacher from our area schools who 

has passed away, please call 814-676-6442 and leave their name on the message machine.  

 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR AWARD MEMBER RECIPIENTS of 2023-2024 
 

At the Fall meeting, a PASR VENANGO member will be awarded PASR certificates by 

President Beverly Hartzell.  

 

Evelyn Kolojejchick will be awarded the John J Dillon Award for her service to PASR 

Venango. Her name will be on display in Mechanicsburg at PASR Headquarters. Evelyn was 

also awarded the PASR Venango Community Service Award. 

 

 

 

 

Please contact legislators to vote yes for a PSERS Cost of Living raise: 
 

PA Senator Scott Hutchison (R21st) at 814-677-6345 or 717-787-9684 or 

senatorscotthutchison.com 

 

PA Representative R. Lee James (R-64th) at 814-6776413 or 717-783-8188 or 

rljames@pahousegop.com 

 

Our legislators have voted to raise their salaries every year since 2002; that was the 

last time PSERS recipients received a raise with the 2% multiplier only for new 

retirees.  

 

Please take an interest in your retirement income. 



 


